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► Tuesday, Dec. 3rd, 2019 ◄ 
   

Meeting @7:30pm ~ Late Arrivals Okay! J  

Vista Park Community Room - 475 Hyde Park Drive 

 ► Everyone is welcome. Invite a neighbor, or two! ◄ 
 

 
 

¶  Personal Emergency Preparedness ¶  
 

with Lee Steckmest 
Office of Emergency Management 

City of San José 
 

¶  Information & Updates: City of San Jose ¶  
from the Office of District 10 Councilmember Khamis 

 
¶  VEP Business Meeting ¶  

 

Announcements & Updates 
 

Upcoming “Save the Dates” 
 

¶  Your Concerns and Ideas ¶  
 

Your chance to voice your opinion and/or to seek VEP’s help. 

 

 

VEP November/December Meeting Preview:  
City of San Jose’s Office of Emergency Management 
By Laura McGeever 
 
  On December 3rd, Lee Steckmest from the City of San Jose 
Emergency Preparedness Team will be discussing Basic Emergency 
Preparedness for Homes and Businesses at our community meeting. 
 The Basic Home and Business Emergency Preparedness 
presentation is a short course in basic disaster preparedness for you, 
your home and family, and your business. The course will cover 
Emergency Awareness Education, providing a brief overview of 
emergency preparedness, including: 
  

� Hazards the City, its residents and businesses face 
� How to best prepare for an emergency: 
        � Make a plan 
        � How to build a kit 
        � Get informed 
        � Take action 

 
 Please come to the meeting and learn how your family and/or 
place of business can be better prepared for the next emergency 
situation in our area. 
 
VEP’s October Meeting Summary 
By Greg West and Laura McGeever 

 
 Greg West opened the meeting by expressing his thanks to the 
volunteers for the VEP 5th Annual Dave Fadness Beautification Day, 
held on Saturday, October 26, 2019. The VEP Annual Budget was 
then distributed to provide more details that were requested at the 
September meeting. 
 Our guest speaker, Ms. Vanessa Beretta 
(vanessa.beretta@sanjoseca.gov), from the City of San Jose 
Homelessness Response Team (HRT) provided details regarding 
the homeless population from the 2019 Homeless Census and 
Survey. The survey is done every 2 years by going out directly to the 
community to do interviews. She reported that there has been a 40% 
increase in homelessness in the 2 years since the last survey – 
totaling 6,097, of which 393 are in District 10; that 88% of homeless 
would accept permanent housing if it became available; that 68% 
could not afford rent; and that for every person housed there are 3 
new homeless. 
 To help address homelessness in San Jose, the Homelessness 
Response Team uses that following strategies: Permanent housing 
for supportive housing situations; an outreach team that connects 
people to services and conducts assessments to determine housing 
need; and interim housing for rapid rehousing, including Tiny homes 
costing $5200/unit placed on city lots; Conversion of old hotels and 
motels; and safe parking for vehicle dwellers where restrooms, 
dumpsters, and security are provided. Additionally, the City has 
passed a temporary shelter ordinances allowing private property 
owners, such as religious organizations, to open their facility for 
support. The facility must be reviewed for safely by the city.  
Community centers have been opening overnight for warming areas.  
 The HRT handles 6500 calls about homeless concerns a year.  
The following is their protocol for handling the calls: 

• Go out to follow-up on the location from the call 
• Determine location jurisdiction. (Section behind houses near      
   Highway 85 is owned by Cal Trans.) 

Article Continues on Page 2 

VEP’s COMMUNITY MEETING 

NOV./DEC. MEETING AGENDA 

 

~   CALENDAR  CORNER  ~ 
 

2019 
12/1  VEP’s Annual “Santa  in the  Park”  Event  
            à  P lease See  Page 5 for Detai l s!  
 
12/13 -15  VEP’s 9th Annual Holiday 
   Home Decorat ing Contest  
   “Judging Weekend” 
        à  P lease See  Page 7 for Detai l s!  
 

2020 
1/1  Happy New Year!   VEP’s 51st Year!  
 
1/28 VEP’s January Community  Meeting 
 
2/25 VEP’s February Community Meet ing 
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Continued from Page 1 
 

• HomeFirst is used for Outreach 
• Contact the County’s Hot Team for mental health concerns 
• Abatement is determined based on prioritization. For instance, 
  waterways are the top priority. School routes also high priority.  
• 72 hours notice is required before abatement can occur 
• On the date of abatement, 4 offices and approximately 20  
  individuals are involved. 
• All property is reviewed to be determined what can be stored.   
  Storage is for 90 days. The timeframe for an abatement request  
  to abatement notice is generally 60 to 90 days.  

 

Vanessa responded to many questions. Someone asked about 
the RV parking on the streets. Vanessa confirmed RV Parking is not 
illegal. There is no towing for occupied vehicles. There was a 
discussion regarding Laura’s Law. Johnny Khamis interjected to 
explained the program. Santa Clara is yet to approve the law for use 
in this county but all the surrounding counties have approved it. 
Khamis suggested contacting the County Board of Supervisors about 
Laura’s Law (District 1 Supervisor Mike Wasserman (408) 299-5010 
mike.wasserman@bos.sccgov.org). Vanessa continued with the rest 
of her presentation and answered many more questions before 
finishing. President West thanked her for taking the extra time. 

Next, Khamis spoke, continuing with his insights regarding the 
homeless situation. Afterwards, the following additional topics were 
discussed, and questions were answered: 

• Prop 47 released 5234 prisoners into Santa Clara County. 
• Power Outages: PG&E owns all the lines for San Jose and is in     
  control of turning it on or off. The City of San Jose has no control.      
  In November 2018, the state legislature approved a change of     
  law allowing PG&E to turn off the power. The CPUC is  
  responsible for controlling the utility company not the city. 
• Laura’s Law is not currently in Santa Clara County, but should be  
  considered.   
• Pat Dando, a former San Jose District 10 Councilmember and  
   Vice Mayor, remembered for her advocacy and tireless work  
   ethic, will be honored with a bronze sculpture at the Almaden  
   Library and Community Center next year. Khamis also  
   mentioned that VEP’s own Aiko Fadness was involved with  
   obtaining the funding.   

 

VEP Membership Dues were discussed. There was a 
suggestion to increase the amount to $25 from $20 a year. The 
community discussed what would be the reason to increase the 
dues. The reason to increase the dues is since the current amount 
has been in place for an extended amount of time. The Board 
mentioned that there is a surplus in the budget and no reason for 
increasing the dues. There was a motion from Laura McGeever to 
keep the dues at $20, seconded by David Noel. The motion passed. 

We discussed the distribution of the VEP News newsletter in 
paper form. President West reported that the database indicates that 
2/3 of the members request a printed newsletter, 1/3 have requested 
email only. Approximately 20 members have requested both forms of 
distribution. In addition, the Treasurer reported that having less than 
200 Newsletters printed would cost the community more than more 
than 200 newsletters. Based on this information, the members 
decided to continue providing printed newsletters. 

Finally, we decided to have a Council District 10 election forum 
for our January meeting, potentially in cooperation with Erikson 
Neighborhood Community Association. 

 

 

VEP News 
The VEP News is the official publication of the VEP Community 
Association, a not-for-profit organization of volunteers established in 
1969 to serve and represent homeowners in the Blossom Valley area of 
southern San Jose. Now, in 2019, this has grown to encompass more 
than 2,800 homes. VEP is dedicated to neighborhood maintenance and 
improvement in its membership area as well as to active involvement in 
civic affairs. This newsletter is mailed monthly to all members in good 
standing, to our advertisers, and to schools and government officials 
serving our membership area. 
 

VEP News is published each month annually, with the exception of a 
“Summer Break” from June through August. We appreciate and will, at 
the discretion of the VEP Board of Directors, attempt to publish any and 
all articles that will be of general interest to our membership community. 
Persons, schools, or organizations who are interested in submitting 
articles, letters, or information to be included in the VEP News are 
encouraged to contact the Editor, Rachel Witmeyer. Business entities 
interested in advertising with the VEP News are encouraged to contact 
the Treasurer, Lisa Sanchez. (See Below for contact information.) 

 
VEP Community Association Membership 

Persons who would like to join the VEP Community Association may 
send their name, address, and $20 yearly dues to: 

  

VEP Community Association 
P.O. BOX 18037; SAN JOSE, CA; 95158.  

  

Please, do not send cash.  Make checks payable to “VEP.” 
 

VEP Community Association ~ Executive Board of Directors 
  

President: Greg West - GREG.WEST@EARTHLINK.NET - 408-829-4686 
Vice President: Cindy Bosworth - BOZ555@MSN.COM 
Secretary: Laura McGeever - LJMCGEEVER@ME.COM                  
Treasurer: Lisa Sanchez – LISAS.VEP@GMAIL.COM 

Director:  Robert Supencheck - ROBERTSUPENCHECK@GMAIL.COM                          
Director & VEP News Editor: Rachel Witmeyer - VEPEDITOR@GMAIL.COM 

Director: POSITION VACANT 
 

WEB: WWW.VEPCA.NET     
 

 EMAIL: VEPCA@VEPCA.NET 
 

- Join VEP Community Association’s Facebook Group! – 
 

 
VEP Membership Area  
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President’s Corner 
By Greg West 
 
 In this last month, we’ve proven why VEP is a great 
neighborhood, and that it is due to our volunteerism. By the time this 
issue of the VEP News is mailed, we will have had two major events 
in the last month: The 5th Annual Dave Fadness Memorial 
Beautification Day, and a Dumpster Day sponsored by 
Councilmember Johnny Khamis’ office.  
 We also have Santa in the Park and our Holiday Decoration 
contest coming up within the next month! 
 All of these events require volunteers to help with event 
publicity and execution. VEP had several flyer walkers flyer the entire 
VEP neighborhood (roughly 2800 homes) for Fadness Beautification 
day and Santa in the Park. We are thanking the flyer walkers and 
Fadness Beautification Day volunteers in other articles in this issue 
of the VEP News. We got the word out on Dumpster Day through the 
Nextdoor App and an email blast to VEP neighbors whose email 
address we have (we only had about 2 weeks notice on Dumpster 
Day missing the print deadline for both the Beautification Day flyer 
and the VEP News). Since this issue of the VEP News will be at the 
printer on Dumpster Day, we will thank those volunteers in our 
January issue along with the Santa in the Park and our Holiday 
Decoration contest volunteers. These events, along with others 
throughout the year, and time that the VEP executive officers and 
Newsletter Editor put in, represent hundreds of volunteer hours 
invested in our neighborhood, making it a better place to live.   
 Outside of VEP, organizations like Friends of Martial Cottle 
Park (FOMCP), Gunderson High School Foundation, school PTA’a 
and PTSA’s invest even more time, energy, and money into our 
neighborhood parks and schools to our neighborhood’s benefit.  
Once again, thanks to our members and neighbors for the time and 
effort that you put into making our neighborhood better!   

 
J  What Do You Like to Do? J  

 
Do you have an idea about how you can play an 
active part in the VEP Community Association? 

 
Contact VEP President Greg West! 

GREG.WEST@EARTHLINK.NET   -   408-829-4686 
 

VEP ALSO NEEDS THESE VOLUNTEERS: 
 

Can You Spare a Little Time? 
- Distribute Flyers in VEP Neighborhoods (2 or 3 times/year) 
- Staff an Event Booth (Ex: Martial Cottle Park Festivals, July 4th) 
- Volunteer @Events like Dave Fadness Memorial Beautification Day 
- Plan / Coordinate VEP Events for our Neighbors 
 

Have a Little More Time? 
- Serve as a VEP Director: Marketing/Social Media, or Other “Jobs”  
- Serve as Editor of the “VEP News” (We need one in 2020-2021) 

 
★  YOU and Your Neighbors Matter! ★  

 

Help VEP Stay Strong and Effective! 
 

Interested? Have Ideas?    

Contact VEP President Greg West: 
 

GREG.WEST@EARTHLINK.NET  
   

408-829-4686 
 
 

 
 
VEP Thanks Our “Walking” Volunteers! 
 

Special thanks to the following volunteers that “walked the extra 
mile” to get our Dave Fadness Beautification Day/Santa in the Park/ 
Holiday Home Decoration Contest/Membership flyers to the 2800 
homes in our community.  
 

Many thanks to: 
Pat Lewis    Laura McGeever 
Josie Supencheck   Robert Supencheck 
Chris and Andy Gray  Joyce Chesnos 
Pam Mullowney   Greg and Robin West 
Barbara Erling    Pamela Rodriguez 
Bob and Cindy Bosworth 
 
Friends Of Martial Cottle Park Update 
By Joyce Chesnos 
 
 On October 17th Friends of Martial Cottle Park (FOMCP) held a 
second “Private Life Estate Tour and Lunch” fundraising event.  Tour 
guides provided history and insights into life on the Cottle/Lester 
family ranch, and left the guests wanting more.  Afterward, Friends of 
Martial Cottle Park provided a catered lunch under the estate oaks.   
 On October 28th Friends of Martial Cottle Park held their 2nd 
Annual Membership Meeting at Martial Cottle Park. Attending 
FOMCP members enjoyed appetizers, while Board Members 
brought them up-to-date on the non-profit organization’s current 
progress, accomplishments and challenges in 2019, and solicited 
member input as well. 
 In 2020 Friends of Martial Cottle Park looks forward to 
implementing Phase I of the “Hedgerow Project” starting with plant 
propagation. If you are interested in supporting this and other 
FOMCP projects at Martial Cottle Park, we invite you to view our 
website at https://fomcp.org. Pitch in!  (Friends of Martial Cottle Park is 
a 501(c)(3) non-profit; donations are tax deductible as allowed by law.) 
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Another Successful “Dave Fadness Day” 
Article By Robert Supencheck  
Photos by Greg West, Laura McGeever and Lisa Sanchez 
 

 
 
 This year, for our 5th annual Dave Fadness Memorial 
Beautification Day, we met at the Carson neighborhood’s Meadows 
Park. The turnout was great! In Dave’s honor, the projects we 
worked on were: 

• Bush trimming and cleanup at Branham and New Compton 
• Bush trimming and cleanup at Branham and Vista Park 
• Tree trimming at Meadows Park 
• Spreading wood chips at Meadows Park 
• Weed removal at Meadows Park 
 

 

 
The new, darker wood chips make Meadows Park look great! 

 We thank all the volunteers for their time and effort toward 
honoring Dave Fadness’s legacy by beautifying our great 
neighborhoods!  Among these volunteers were: 
 

Cindy Bosworth  Jeannette Moghrabi 
Robert Bosworth Clarence Morimoto 
Joyce Chesnos  Dave Noel 
Dave Danitz  Lisa Sanchez 
Ethan Danitz  Josie Supencheck 
June Din   Robert Supencheck 
Ren Din   Julie Vo 
Aiko Fadness  Greg West 
Andy Gray  Robin West 
Chris Gray 
Michele Kato  and from the city of San Jose: 
Johnny Khamis      Sue Bowling 
Stephen Kinsey      John Dixon 
Matt Mahan      Nico Rivera 
Laura McGeever     Mollie Tobias 

 

We look forward to volunteering with you next year! 
 
Before & After: Another Sample of Work done by VEP Volunteers! 
 ★  Bushes on the Corner of Vistapark Avenue and Branham Lane ★  
 

 

 
 

 



5	
	

SANTA is Coming …  to Vista Park! 
 

 

 
~ VEP’s 12th Annual ~ 

“Santa in the Park”  
FREE Fun and FREE Santa Photos!  

 

 “Toys for Tots” Collection Center  
 

~ Canned Food Drive ~ 

           
 

All VEP Area Neighbors Welcome! 
   

( Open to Non-VEP Members! ) 
  

Sunday, December 1st  
  2:00 – 4:00 p.m. 

 

@Vista Park Community Room  
475 Hyde Park Dr. 

 
Santa will be present for FREE Family Photos! 
Bring your whole family and your own camera! 

 
Free, Festive Family Fun! 

Refreshments 
Arts & Crafts 

Games / Activities 
 

Join Your Neighbors for this Holiday Tradition! 
 

 
 
Toys for Tots Joins VEP for “Santa In the Park” 
By Rachel Witmeyer 
 
 VEP’s 12th Annual “Santa in the Park” Event is even more 
special this year, because we have a very special, new partner: The 
U.S. Marine Corps Reserve “Toys for Tots” Program! 
 Sponsored by VEP’s own U.S. Marine-turned-Realtor, Roberto 
Ruiz, our collection event will help to provide holiday gifts for needy 
children here in San Jose and in greater Santa Clara County. Mr. 
Ruiz has been participating in “Toys for Tots” for 13 years now, and 
he is hoping that with the VEP’s collaboration, the USMCR will be 
able to collect even more donations to support even more children in 
our area. Mr. Ruiz asks, “Please help me make this another 
successful year by donating.” 
 
Please help our collection event be effective by following these 
important guidelines: 
 - Toys must be NEW. (Donate used toys to the Salvation Army! 
 - Bring unwrapped toys. (The program staff needs to be able to  
    see what gift they are matching for each specific child.) 
 - No toy weapons, “war toys” or military-style toys of any kind  
    can be accepted (Please, donate only peaceful gifts.) 
 
Consider a Gift for an “Older Child” 
The toys that are most in-need every year are for the “older kids,” 
ages 8 through 15. As you can imagine, literal tons of toys are 
donated for the young children, but older children are also in need, 
and would appreciate gifts of toys and items that are more 
appropriate for their ages and interests. Thank You! 
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Parkview Pride: VEP’s own Witmeyers Honored 
By The VEP News Staff  
 

 Many people in the Parkview area know the Witmeyers as the 
couple who bought the house next-door to Parkview School and 
brought it back from the squalor of an all-but-abandoned property. 
Robert and Rachel have been proud Parkview residents and VEP 
Members ever since 2009, and Rachel has served as a VEP 
volunteer and the Editor of the VEP News since 2013. But this 
autumn, the Witmeyers brought pride back home to Parkview, and 
the VEP, with two impressive awards. 
 On September 27th, Rachel was honored with the “Phenomenal 
Woman Award” from the Campbell, California based non-profit, 
“Building Peaceful Families.” She was nominated by the 
organization’s founder, Superior Court Judge Sharon Chatman, for 
over 14 years of service in the public schools as a 6th grade teacher. 
“Mrs. W” has a reputation in the Franklin-McKinley School District as 
a dedicated educator, whose efforts reach beyond the classroom to 
offer her students extra opportunities and experiences outside of 
school and the school-day. Rachel was completely surprised by the 
nomination. “I’m humbled by the award and the whole experience. I 
met so many wonderfully impressive and inspiring women from our 
area. It’s really amazing to be counted among them,” she says. 
 

  
 

  
 

 In October, Robert, who is a professional musician and music 
educator, was selected as a competitor in the First Annual “Chris 
Jackson’s Guitar Riff-Off Contest” sponsored by 98.5 KFOX and 
“The Garden at the Flea” (San Jose’s Berryessa Flea Market). After 
qualifying on October 5th, by playing Ozzy Osbourne’s “Crazy Train,” 
Robert and the other contestants had their performances posted 
online for public voting. The Finals were held on Saturday, October 
26th, where Robert won the votes of both the judges and the 
audience with a unique rendition of Metallica’s “Enter Sandman.” He 
brought home the championship title, as well as an award of $1,000, 
and, of course, bragging rights! KFOX and “The Garden at the Flea” 
have subsequently informed Robert that he will be called to defend 
his title as Best Guitar-Riff Player in the Bay Area, in the fall of 2020.  
 Parkview, and the VEP, can be proud that these two reside and 
volunteer in our neighborhood! Congratulations, Robert and Rachel! 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
Do you have Neighborhood News to share? Email VEPeditor@gmail.com! 

  
 

 

November 2019 County Update 
 

 Like you, I am frustrated with how PG&E has been handling 
power shutoffs in our County. PG&E’s decision to execute power 
shutoffs are very costly, both to local governments and to our 
residents, who understandably feel ignored, scared and angry. A 
utility company has a responsibility to provide safe, reliable services. 
They can’t simply turn off power to people who rely on such things as 
medical equipment like breathing machines, or for children who can’t 
go to school. And businesses need to be open each day to sell 
products and employ people. If regular sustained power outages are 
the “new normal,” I fear that a significant negative economic impact 
could ensue, resulting in employees facing layoffs from businesses 
that can’t absorb the losses. While the County can’t control what 
PG&E does, we are making it clear to Sacramento leaders who 
regulate PG&E that their actions have consequences for our 
residents. Entire neighborhoods have gone dark for several days 
(including my own), which is a huge public safety concern, 
particularly in rural areas. County and city resources have been 
stretched thin in order to help keep people safe during these 
outages.  
 Santa Clara County declared an emergency during the outage 
to ensure that resources are available to continue critical operations 
and to minimize impact to the community. The emergency 
declaration allows the County to coordinate with a large network of 
public and private partner agencies when circumstances are beyond 
the capacity of local services and personnel.  The County is also 
supporting other jurisdictions (cities and counties) that are severely 
impacted by the power shutoff. We know that fire danger is real and 
we need to hear from PG&E on what they plan to do to ensure that 
ongoing shutoffs aren’t the new normal. As County Supervisor and 
Chair of the Housing, Land Use, Environment and Transportation 
Committee, I’ve requested PG&E representative appear before our 
Committee to answer questions. I am more than willing to detail the 
effects of their actions on our residents and businesses and help 
them plan better. We need real solutions and those usually happen 
by working together. 
 Residents understandably are asking, “What is being done to 
address homelessness?” The answer is that we are housing people. 
In fact, we’ve housed 12,400 people, including about 1,600 veterans 
and 3,800 kids, over the last 5 years! The Santa Clara County Board 
of Supervisors recently approved two new sites for affordable 
housing developments. The County’s portion of the housing 
developments will be funded with $15.6 million from the County’s 
2016 Measure A Affordable Housing bond and $17.4 million from the 
state-funded No Place Like Home bond for a total of $33 million. The 
Gallup and Mesa Apartments – located on a .38-acre site near 
Blossom Hill Road and Almaden Expressway – is comprised of 45 
affordable units. The second project is the 425 Auzerais Apartments, 
which is a 130-unit affordable family development near downtown 
San Jose.  
 Our top priority is to use these voter-approved funds and other 
public investments to create affordable 
housing for seniors on fixed incomes, 
young adults with a mental illness and 
other vulnerable residents. With 21 
affordable housing developments in the 
works (four of which are expected to be 
completed by the end of December), the 
County is now almost a third of the way 
toward our goal of financing 4,800 new 
affordable units through Measure A by 
2027.  

 

Mike Wasserman 
Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors, District 1 

www.supervisorwasserman.org  
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Children’s Discovery Museum: 
Grab A Child & Go For A Fun Visit 
By Stephen & Lynne Kinsey 
 
 When our daughter was a toddler & preschooler we joined the 
then new San Jose Children’s Discovery Museum and went there 
often, sometimes just for an hour or two and sometimes for multiple 
hours.  As she got older she knew the layout as well as we did and 
she led us to the things she wanted to revisit.  As members we went 
to special music performances and events, exposing her to 
experiences she would not otherwise have had. 
 In later years, when they visited we took our grandchildren 
there, too, for similar experiences.  At first we forgot to take an extra 
set of clothes, because despite plastic cover-up items in the water-
play area, some children while having a so much fun will also get 
their clothing thoroughly soaked.  Our grandson was one of those 
and he wasn’t ready to leave the water area when we were. 
 The best part of the Children’s Discovery Museum for us is 
watching our special children discovering how things work, returning 
over and over again to the things they enjoy, and later telling us 
about them.  There is a real fire engine they can climb on and heavy 
fire fighter’s clothing they can try on.  There is a face painting area 
with large mirrors where you can paint their face or they can paint 
their own face, arms, and legs. There are things to touch,  push, pull, 
and watch.  As adults we enjoyed some areas, like the making of 
large bubbles. 
 This is really a place you have to go with a child to fully 
appreciate it. The staff understands children and are there to help 
you have a meaningful experience. 
 They are located at 160 Woz Way in downtown San Jose.  
Children and adults are $15 per person and seniors are $14. They 
are open everyday, except Mondays. (Tues.-Fri. 10am- 4pm; Sat 
10am-5pm; Sun 12-5 pm.) Check their website, www.cdm.org, for 
further information. 
 This is your chance to see 
the world through children’s eyes 
and to share it all with them. Most 
large cities have their own version 
of a Children’s Museum. Don’t 
miss out on visiting San Jose’s! 

 
 

 
Reasonable Rates! 

Reach over 2,800 Homes! 
 

Contact VEP Treasurer, Lisa Sanchez: 
LisaS.VEP@gmail.com 

 
VEP’s 9th Annual  

Holiday Home Decoration Contest 
Open to ALL single-family homes in the 
“Nextdoor” Neighborhoods of Carson, 

Parkview, Vista Park & Vistapark-Martial Cottle  
  

Judging Weekend:  
December 13-15th, 2019 

 
Judging Categories:  

Best Decorated Home & Best Themed Home 
 

PRIZES:  
FREE year of VEP Membership,  

Gift Cards & Bragging Rights! 
 

Honorable Mention for Best Decorated Street! 

	
 
Persimmon Bars 
 

Tested and Contributed By:  
Laura McGeever  
 

Recipe by:  
Jessica Eymann 
 

Source:  
https://www.allrecipes.com/recipe/25222/persimmon-bars/ 
 
"Persimmon bars as done by my husband's grandmother for 
years. A family holiday favorite. Sweet frosting tops these 
delicious cakes." 
 
Ingredients 
1 cup persimmon pulp  1 teaspoon ground cinnamon 
1 teaspoon baking soda  1 teaspoon ground nutmeg 
1 egg, beaten    1 teaspoon salt 
1 cup white sugar   1/4 teaspoon ground cloves 
1/2 cup vegetable oil  1 cup chopped walnuts 
1 cup raisins    1 cup confectioners' sugar 
1 1/2 cups all-purpose flour 2 tablespoons lemon juice 
 
Directions 
1. Preheat oven to 350 degrees F (175 degrees C). Lightly 
grease a 10x15 inch jelly-roll pan. 
 

2. In a small bowl, stir together persimmon pulp and baking 
soda; set aside. In a separate bowl, mix together egg, white 
sugar, vegetable oil and raisins. 
 

3. In a large bowl, stir together flour cinnamon, nutmeg, salt 
and cloves. Stir persimmon mixture and egg mixture into the 
dry ingredients. Fold in walnuts. Spread batter into pan. 
 

4. Bake in preheated oven for 20 minutes. Meanwhile, 
combine confectioners' sugar and lemon juice. Stir until sugar 
is dissolved. Remove bars from oven and spread with glaze. 
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VEP	Community	Association	
P.O.	Box	18037	
San	Jose,	CA		95158	
www.VEPCA.net	
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Santa	Is	Coming…	to	Vista	Park!	

VEP’s	12th	Annual		“Santa	In	The	Park”		

T 	Sunday,	December	1st		T 																																																					
2:00-4:00pm	

T 	FREE	Family	Fun	T 																																	
T 	FREE	Santa	Photos	T 																													

T 	Toys	for	Tots	Donation	Center	T 																																	
T 	Canned	Food	Drive	T 																																																														

@Vista	Park	Community	Room																										
475	Hyde	Park	Drive	

★  See	Page	5	for	More	Info.!		★ 	

 

VEP Community 

Meeting 

Tues.,  Dec. 3
rd  

@7:30pm 

Vista Park Community Room 

475 Hyde Park Drive 

Details on Page 1 


